
 

 

Minutes 
September 8, 1998 

 
 
Members Present: Simmons, Kunze, Jones, Schmidt 
Staff Present: Jones, Koppert 
 
Call To Order at 5:00 p.m. 
 
Since a quorum did not exist, Sheriff Jones gave a report on the arbitration with the 
dispatchers union.  The fact-finders recommendations were accepted on all items. 
Sheriff Jones also reported that the new part-time dispatcher had resigned for 
personal reasons and that an advertisement would be placed in the newspaper for 
part- time dispatcher.  Sheriff Jones also reported that no information had been 
received from DTN regarding the upgrade to the equipment in the communications 
center, and everything is running normally following the lightning strike. 
 
Member Schmidt arrived at this time. 
 
MSC Kunze/Jones to approve the agenda as published. 
 
MSC Jones/Kunze to approve the minutes of the August meeting. 
 
MSC Jones/Kunze to approve the August Financial Statement. 
 
MSC Schmidt/Kunze to pass Resolution 1-98: Workman’s Compensation Insurance 
by joining the Iowa Municipalities Worker’s Compensation Association as presented 
by Brocker, Karns, and Karns Insurance of Atlantic. 
 
Discussion was held regarding the secretarial position of the Cass County Public 
Safety Commission.  Sheriff Jones reported that Kerry Zimmerman would be 
available to record minutes.  Member Schmidt reported the position was written into 
Rob Koppert’s job description.  Consensus of having Koppert act as recording 
secretary. 
 
MSC Schmidt/Kunze to continue to hold commission meetings at 5:00 p.m. on the 
second Tuesday of the month. 
 
Motion to Adjourn at 5:36 p.m.  
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